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Kingsgrove North High School 

The Way North 

Principal’s Report 
 

We are well and truly in the home stretch and the end of the term is not too far way. Year 12 

have now completed their HSC and we eagerly wait for their results which will be available in 

mid-December. 

 

I have recently returned from a business trip with the Department to Vietnam for our  

International Student intake and had the opportunity of promoting our school to both agents 

and at several exhibitions. During the trip I also managed to touch base with the Huong Ngo 

who is the Senior Business Development Manager at the Australian Embassy in Hanoi. She  

indicated that she would like to visit a school during her brief stay in Sydney and as a result I  

invited her to visit our school which she did on Friday 2 November. 

 

She was accompanied by a delegation and in her brief time was able to visit most of the school 

and was impressed with what she saw, the students and what was being taught.  

 

Several new shelters have been put up including the shelters on the oval that have been  

recently built by Padstow TAFE. The school now has plenty of shaded area for students  

especially with the warmer months that are now upon us.  

 

The painting project that we commenced three years ago is almost complete and we have 

about 98% of the school both indoor and outdoor that has been cleaned and painted. Over 

the coming months several more projects are about to commence. I am waiting for final  

approval for the indoor soccer area to be developed on the old volleyball court which will  

complement the basketball courts. 

 

In the library a senior study area is also about to commence with individual study booths and a 

large conference table for group work. Other projects include a senior study room in the PE  

faculty and a newly developed Mathematics IT room. The smaller kitchen is also in the planning 

stages of being renovated with new stainless-steel benchtops. 

 

A memorial garden is also in the planning stages with a final design approved and work about 

to commence. This will be built next to the new shelter at the front of the school. Also, in the 

planning stage is the Chinese Garden which will be housed at the front of the school next to the 

new entrance. 

 

Our students during this term have ventured out on several excursions from different faculties 

and on several occasions, I have received calls back praising our students and the way they 

have conducted themselves. Recent events include the Young Halogen Leaders conference 

where 50 of our students attended as well as the ABCN leadership and mentoring program and 

visits to various career market venues. 
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Kingsgrove North High School 

The Way North 

On Thursday, 8 November I attended the Lugarno 

Lions Youth of the year award. This year we had 

Lisa M. represent the school and she did a          

fantastic job of presenting her prepared speech 

on animal rights. The Head Teacher English        

Nicholas Kennedy also attended the evening to 

supported Lisa. I would like to congratulate Lisa for 

giving up her time to represent our school she was 

also given a special mentioned by the organisers 

during the final speeches  

 

I look forward to the last few weeks of the term 

where we have a number of important whole 

school events, these include Orientation Day and Presentation Evening. 

 

Angelo Stasos 

 

Principal 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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Kingsgrove Public School Enrichment class 2019 

 

Kingsgrove PS is now accepting enquiries and enrolment applications for 

the Enrichment class for students in Years 5 and 6 in 2019. 

The Enrichment class will provide academic extension and challenge for 

motivated students as well as a range of extra-curricular activities. 

Please phone 9150 9097 or visit the school website at  

https://kingsgrovep.schools.nsw.gov.au  for more information. 

 

Ms B. d’Astoli, Principal, Kingsgrove PS 

https://kingsgrovep.schools.nsw.gov.au
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From Mr McKeown, 

 
Term 4 is an important term at Kingsgrove North High School as we move into the final school 

term for the year. All faculty areas will be finalising assessment and students need to be  

preparing for tests and finishing final assignment and class-based activities in order to meet 

course requirements. Please support your child as they work through this time and complete  

final assessment activities.  

 
Year 11 to Year 12:  

Year 11 students are now studying their HSC courses. The assessment booklet for all courses has 

been distributed to students. It is important that students familiarise themselves with this  

document and complete all assessment tasks to the best of their ability and submit them on 

time. Students are also expected to maintain an acceptable level of attendance. Failure to 

comply with expectations may impact on their ability to successfully complete the HSC. 
 

 Change of subjects. 

 

Year 11 have completed their Preliminary Certificate and are now studying Higher School  

Certificate courses. Some students may choose to alter their program of study by carrying 10 

units to the HSC or by undertaking an extension subject. Change of subjects form will be  

available from Ms Ellis 

 
 Study Periods 

 

Students who have dropped to 10 units will have study periods. Students with study periods are 

expected to be in the Library quietly undertaking study for their other HSC courses. If students 

have a study period one or five and wish to start late or leave early, they need to see Ms Ellis 

and complete a flexible leave form. Students without this form must attend for the full school 

day. 

 
School uniform 

 

As the weather warms up it is a timely reminder to parents of the need for all students to wear 

full school uniform. Some students have been wearing runners to school which is in breach of 

our uniform policy. School shoes need to be black leather shoes. This is a Departmental  

requirement due to WHS requirements for our school site. Please do not let your child wear  

incorrect footwear to school.  

 

Sports uniform is to be worn on sports days only. On other school days when students have 

PDHPE, they are required to change at school into their sports uniform. Tights are not school  

uniform and must not be worn to or from school. If a student does a sport where tights are  

appropriate such as, they must change just prior to attending that specific sporting activity and 

change back into school uniform when leaving the sport. This is consistent with any other sport 

that has specific clothing and gear requirements. 

 
Students who are out of uniform without a note, will receive a lunch time detention. 
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From the English Faculty 

 
Both reading and writing are the bread and butter of English, that’s why the KNHS 

English Faculty are organising a number of competitions to develop these vital 

skills. 

  

Back by popular demand, Ms Pyliotis will again organise ‘The Write Stuff’ English 

Writing competition. All students are encouraged to submit their carefully crafted 

poetry or prose creative pieces. This year submissions must be focused on the 

theme of “For the love of…”. Great prizes are up for grabs for the winners as well as 

a Presentation Night Award. Entries close on December 5th.  

 

Mrs Faros has also organised the Year 7 Super-Duper Reading Challenge. Year 7 

students are encouraged to read every night and complete their blue card to  

record how many pages read. The Year 7 class with the most books read by Week 

8 will be treated to a pizza party! 

 

Please encourage your son or daughter to participate in these great competitions. 

Not only will they be sharpening important skills needed to excel in English, they will 

also be in the running for some great prizes!      

 

Nicholas Kennedy 

Head Teacher English 

Year 7 Report 
 

We are coming to the end of the year! I can't believe that Year 7 is almost done- 

this year has just flown so quickly!!! 

 

For the last few weeks of 2018, I have a few reminders:- 

 

The "Super Duper" Reading Challenge is coming to a close. Students should have 

their reading logs finalised with me by the end of Week 8 so that I can work out 

which class has won the competition. Also there will be a special prize on our 

Presentation Evening for the student who individually read the most novels over 

the course of the competition. 

 

On Tuesday 4th December, Year 7 will be heading off to their end of year picnic 

day. Students must attend this excursion because there will not be any supervision 

at school on this day. All the school will be out on end of year excursions, so at-

tendance is compulsory. 

 

Angela Faros 
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KNHS TERM 4 SPORTS REPORT 

 
This term has seen the summer season nearly come to an end with senior semi-finals  

upon us. Congratulations to the following senior teams who made the semi-finals: 

 

1st Grade Boys Touch Football 

 

The Junior Semis and Finals are yet to play, however with many of our junior teams  

doing very well there is a high likelihood of making it to the finals. So best of luck to 

those teams 

 

 

KNHS Carnival Age Champions 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWIMMING ATHLETICS CROSS COUNTRY 

GIRLS 

 
12 years- Kakala 
H. 
 
13 years- Tiana 
C. 

 
14 years- D’arcy 
H. 

 
15 years- Josie L. 

 
16 years- Alma 
R. 

 
17 years- Alyssia 
P. 

 
18 years- Katelyn 
A. 
  
  
  
  

BOYS 

 
12 years- 
Rovineth H. 

 
13 years- Ricky 
N. 

 
14 years-  
Panagiotis G. 

 
15 years- Stephen 
R. 

 
16 years- Michael 
K. 

 
17 years- Costa 
S. 

 
18 years- Kent C. 

GIRLS 
 
12 years- Kakala 
H. 
 
13 years-  
Tamelanee T. 
 
14 years- D’arcy 
H. 
 
15 years- Caitlyn 
W. 
 
16 years- Alma 
R. 
 
17 years- Alyssia 
P. 
 
18 years- Ruth T. 

BOYS 

 
12 years- Spiro P. 

 
13 years- Ethan 
N. 

 
14 years-  
Abdullah S. 

 
15 years- Bayley 
G. 

 
16 years- Jayden 
G. 

 
17 years- Harry 
T. 

 
18 years- Jeff B. 
  
  
  
  

GIRLS 
 
12 years- Estee 
N. 
 
13 years- Tiana 
C. 
 
14 years- 
 D’arcy H. 
 
15 years- 
 Caitlyn W. 
 
16 years- 
Doreen M. 
 
17 girls- Alyssia 
P. 
 
18 girls- Souad 
K. 

BOYS 

 
12 years- Hussein 
A. 

 
13 years- Noah 
D. 

 
14 years-  
Abdullah S. 

 
15 years- Jordan 
C. 

 
16 years- 
Mathew S. 

 
17 years- Yvan S. 

 
18 years- 

 Mohammed H. 
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2018 SWIM SCHOOL REPORT 
 

From the 12th to the 16th of November, Year 7 has participated in an engaging and educational 

‘Learn to Swim’ program run at Roselands Aquatic Centre. During this program, our students are 

provided with expert instruction on basic swimming skills, learning of all four strokes and          

technique/stroke correction for our advanced swimmers. Year 7 are also taught to apply First 

Aid in emergency situations through a comprehensive program run by our PDHPE staff.  This    

involves our Year 7’s learning how to manage dangerous situations, determine the severity of 

injuries, make quick calls for help and apply CPR when necessary. Overall, it is an enjoyable and 

inclusive program with our students learning skills essential to safety at the pool or beach this   

upcoming summer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APPLY FOR AN ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHER 

 

Attention Parents/Guardians:  

 
The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the new Active Kids program. 

 

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher valued up to $100 per calendar 

year for each student enrolled in school. 

 

The voucher may be used with a registered activity provider for registration,  

participation and membership costs for sport, fitness and active recreation activities. 

 

The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year it was issued. 

 

To use the voucher, find a registered activity provider and present your voucher when 

you sign up. 

 

The program runs year-round, so kids can get active at any time 

 

Please access the following link to request a voucher  

 

https://my.service.nsw.gov.au/MyServiceNSW/ActiveKidsVoucherRequest 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/node/88991
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Year 10 PDHPE Excursion 

On Tuesday the 28th of August, the PDHPE staff took the year 

10 students to Homebush for the bstreetsmart performance and information day. For the 

last eight years, Westmead Hospital has held bstreetsmart (previously known as the 

Youth and Road Trauma Forum) This injury prevention program is open to students in 

years 10 to 12 in all government and non‐government high schools in NSW and the ACT. 

The Forum was held at the Allphones Arena, Olympic Park Boulevard, Olympic Park. 

Nearly 16000 students from 160 high schools attended in 2017 and this year was no       

different.  

bstreetsmart is held because our youth are being severely injured and killed due to      

potentially preventable road crashes. The NSW statistics for 2010 for 17‐25 year olds,    

recorded 53,863 road traffic crashes of which 73 were fatalities and 14,915 were injured. 

These young people hold only 15% of licenses, but they are involved in 28% of crashes, 

which often result in hospitalization. Westmead Hospital's Trauma Service is committed to 

decreasing these numbers.  

 

The Forum provides students who are most at risk, a realistic look at the trauma caused 

by road crashes and gives them information and strategies in an attempt to reduce    

serious injuries and deaths. The Forum's contents and structure aim's to treat young    

people as adults allowing them freedom to choose from a range of interactive exhibits. 

The students all enjoyed the day and felt they have gained knowledge on how to be 

safer drivers and passengers. The stories they heard by victims of road trauma along with 

the performance will give students the skills to B-Street Smart when they are drivers in   

society. 
 

For more information visit the bstreetsmart website at: 

 

http://www.bstreetsmart.org/ 

PDHPE –  F UN  AND  FACTS  TERM  4  

http://www.bstreetsmart.org/
http://www.bstreetsmart.org/
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The 2018 school year has nearly come to an end and I would like to wish all our Year 12 

students who sat for the HSC all the best of luck in their upcoming adventures. I would like 

to also thank our presiding HSC officer Mr Graham Allport and his team for doing a fabulous 

job ensuring that everything ran smoothly during the HSC, and looking after our students 

during this very stressful period. We look forward to working with Graham and his team 

again in 2019.  

 

Year 10 students have recently completed their final formal assessment period. I am 

currently in the process of collecting and entering the final Year 10 grades due to NESA by 

Friday 23rd of November 2018. 

 

Finally, I have also officially enrolled all our 2019 Year 12 cohort on NESA’s schools online 

and making any necessary adjustments to subjects dropped or picked up by students in 

that year group.  I advise all students from Years 10, 11 and 12 to regularly log in and check 

their NESA portal for updates and ensure that all their details are correct. 

 

 If there are any student inquiries regarding NESA, I am located in the HT Administration 

Office located between the Maths and Home Economics Faculties.  

 

Miss Dimitra Tsiotsioras 

Head Teacher Administration  

Year 12 Adviser Report 

 

It has been a very eventful start to the term. Year 11 have officially transitioned into Year 

12 and have started their HSC courses. Just a reminder to all year 12 students make sure 

you are up to date with all homework and assessment tasks. Students can attend the 

Homework Centre on Thursday afternoons in the Library for additional academic help.  

 

Year 12 jackets have been distributed and they look fantastic. 

 

 

On a final note, this will be my last Year Adviser report as I will 

be going on maternity leave. Ms Saad will be replacing me as 

Year Adviser. It has been an absolute pleasure getting to know 

you all and I will be attending your graduation ceremony and 

dinner next year. I wish you all the very best in your final schooling year and HSC.  

 

Regards 

Ms Kallitsis 



No 7, 2018 

10 

Social Science Faculty News 

 
Business Studies students recently participated in the Economics and Business Studies Educators, 

Plan Your Own Enterprise Competition. The competition allowed students to submit their own 

business plans. It required them to demonstrate strong entrepreneurial skills, including sound  

financial skills and a creative flair for problem solving. The judging panel was very impressed 

with the high standard of entries this year.  

 

Students also submitted entries to the University of Newcastle Business Plan Challenge. The  

following students received Certificates of Outstanding Achievement or Certificates of Merit. 

 
Outstanding Achievement       Merit 

 

Danish K.           Bhumika B.  

           Kaleem H. 

           Abigail J. 

           Maree T.  

           Jorja Z.  

 

Congratulations on a fine effort and well done to Ms Pappas, Ms Habashy and Ms  

Papadopoulos for their guidance. 

 

Mrs D. Tsitsos 

Careers News 

 

Western Sydney University - U Day 
  

On Wednesday 7th November, Year 10 students went on an 

 excursion to Western Sydney  

University (Parramatta Campus) - to participate in the University's U Day. 

The day provided our students the opportunity to speak with students and academic staff 

through interactive workshops, allowing students to pursue their future aspirations. 

  

My Career Rules 
  

My Career Rules program is a program for schools across Australia to 

learn about jobs and  

careers that are out there. The program involves video conferences 

for schools across the country which last about 45 minutes each and 

10 schools dial in each week to watch a panel of three people talk about their careers.  

  

On Thursday 8th November, students from Year 7 and 8 who are participating in the My Career 

Rules program at KNHS, went on an excursion to the Powerhouse Museums' live studio. Our  

students experienced being interviewers for the panel and also experienced being in a live  

audience. They got to see all the work that goes into live programs and got to learn about 

three different careers. It was a fun day out! 
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 History Department News  
 

From the Model making Club 

Joseph Macintosh has been a parent and volunteer for the school for eight years. He is a       

military historian and has been coordinating the Model-making club for all these years. Twelve 

boys in year 8 and one in year 9, are happily working on recreating historical battles of the air, 

sea and land. and are busy replicating in miniature, some of the famous exploits of the past. 

The Club boys enjoy the expertise of Mr Macintosh but also friendship and comraderie as they 

every Thursday afternoon after school, and have produced some interesting dioramas. They are 

currently working on a perpetual armies setup for display in the school and are painting tiny    

soldiers in action at the moment. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembrance Day 100 year Anniversary Events 

The History Faculty were able to organise and run an incursion 

for Year 9 provided by the military historian , Paul Martin, and 

his assistants. This was a hands-on Exhibition of WW1            

memorabilia to coincide with the commemoration of the 100 

year anniversary of the end of WW1. Students were                 

entertained with stories of WW1 experiences, explanations of 

the artefacts and the opportunity to try on the equipment. 

Some of the exhibits included posters of the HMAS Sydney    

sinking the Emden saga, an original dental kit from Gallipoli, extensive items from the Australian 

Light Horse and Beersheba campaign, the battles on the Western Front and memorabilia       

associated with John Monash 
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100 years since the end of World War One 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, the 9th November, the school held an assembly to commemorate the 100th anniver-

sary of Remembrance Day. Mr Mckeown led the ceremony, with Claudia Deacon, dressed in 

Royal Australian Navy Navy cadet uniform, speaking about the reasons she has been a mem-

ber of the cadets for the past two years. The student MC’s were Claudette Sabbagh and David 

Pham, who did the readings and informed the students of how ‘the guns fell silent on the West-

ern Front’ on the 11th November 1918. Ms Chegwidden read the famous poem, ‘In Flanders 

Fields’ explaining the origins, meanings and stories associated with the poem when it was writ-

ten by the Canadian doctor, soldier-poet, John McCrae in 1915, after losing a friend at the bat-

tle of Ypres. He had noticed that blankets of red poppies were the first signs of life to appear on 

the devastated battlefields of the western front. The bright flowers were pushing through the 

newly dug graves. The red poppy was adopted as the international symbol of remembrance. 

The ceremony concluded with David reading the traditional Ode, followed by ‘Lest We Forget’ 

and the solo trumpet music of the Last Post and Reveille on the eleventh hour. The school stu-

dents were respectful and full of reflection for the duration of the ceremony. 
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 Newsletter November 2018  

 

 
We are nearly at the end of the year, the HSC exams are completed, and Year 11 are starting 

their journey for the HSC. By now, all of our students have completed their Yearly exams and are 

awaiting their yearly results and reports. Year 11 will be having their first HSC assessment task at 

the end of this term and should be now looking at organising their notes , familiarising them-

selves with past HSC questions to be prepared. 

Maths teachers are currently working on the updates of new Stage 6 courses for our senior  

students. In 2019, we will have new syllabi for all the Mathematics courses in Year 11, Extension 1 

Mathematics, Mathematics Advanced and Standard 2 and 1. There is new content in all  

courses and major changes to the Mathematics Advanced where Data Analysis is now  

included, as well as Networks in the Standard courses for Year 12. New and exciting times 

ahead for both our teachers and students in 2019. 

  

 

The Maths Faculty 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Physics Blog 

The new HSC Physics Syllabus for 2019 allows students to change the way students learn,  

connect and interact. These students were able to make and modify the construction of a  

catapult to demonstrate projectile motion in the classroom.   

 

By developing key skills through problem solving, creativity and critical analysis while working in 

a team, students were able to demonstrate initiative while communicating as individual  

thinkers. Wow, what an exciting year ahead…                                                                                                       

 

Mrs Varvaressos 
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Industrial Arts Report 

Year 7-8 

 

Students in Year 7 and 8 have begun a unit of work with Ms Miller using the Sphero SPRK+ robots. 

They are progressing very well and are learning fundamental skills in coding while also problem 

solving as they guide their Spheros through different maze designs. 

 

Years 9-10 

 

Students in Industrial Technology Timber are finishing up their woodwork projects they have 

been working all year on. Year 9 students have been working on wooden stools that are looking 

very nice. Year 10 students are all putting the finishing touches on their wall cabinets and have 

all done a great job. The year 10 graphics class has begun work on architectural design using 

the industry standard software called Revit and are progressing well with their house designs. 

Students studying iSTEM have also begun learning coding using the Sphero robots while also  

finishing up their sustainable house designs by making a 3D model using our new laser cutter. 

 

Years 11-12 

 

Our year 11 Industrial Technology Timber students have been busily working on their designs for 

their major projects. There are some very exciting designs and the possibility of some very good 

results in the 2019 HSC. Students studying VET Construction and VET Metals have all been busy 

participating in work placement and learning valuable skills on jobsites around the region. 

 

 

Industrial Arts Funding Proposal  

The extra $5000 for our budget would go a long way in improving the faculty and getting staff 

and students ready for the future. The extra money would go towards new equipment for the 

new Tech Mandatory syllabus (raspberry pi, Arduino, ANKI overdrive kits). This would also be in 

conjunction with Home Ec, which Paul Smith and I have discussed. We would also be able to 

use the funding for professional development to assist in the implementation of the new          

syllabus. 
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Kingsgrove North High School is proudly sponsored by the following organisations. We 

would like to thank and acknowledge our sponsors for their continue support of our 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to thank 

and acknowledge the following local businesses that have sponsored and supported 

our classroom calendar for 2018. 

 
1. Abel Trophies       2. City Ford Rockdale 

3. David Jones Removals and Storage  4. Euro Funeral Services 

5. Harvey Norman- Wiley Park    6.HBA Hair by Andy 

7. Jackie’s Floral Gallery     8.Kings Value Chemist 

9. LJ Hooker - Earlwood     10. Professional Tutoring Centre 

11. Telstra Store Campsie     12. Vicinity Centres       

 


